
 

 

To be completed by Mayor’s Legislative Team: 
 

Resolution/Bill Number:  _____________________ Date Entered:  __________________ 
 

Revised 03/02/18 

ORDINANCE/RESOLUTION REQUEST 

Please email requests to the Mayor’s Legislative Team 

at MileHighOrdinance@DenverGov.org by 9:00am on Friday. Contact the Mayor’s Legislative team with questions 

 

 

Date of Request:  12/22/23 

Please mark one:   Bill Request  or   Resolution Request 

 

1.  Type of Request: 

 

  Contract/Grant Agreement   Intergovernmental Agreement (IGA)   Rezoning/Text Amendment  

 

  Dedication/Vacation   Appropriation/Supplemental   DRMC Change  

 

 Other: Establish the 2023 City mill levy for property taxes due in 2024.  

 

 

2.  Title: Establishes the 2023 City mill levy for property taxes due in 2024.  

 

3.  Requesting Agency: Department of Finance  

 

4.  Contact Person: 

Contact person with knowledge of proposed 

ordinance/resolution 

Contact person to present item at Mayor-Council and 

Council 

Name:   Alyson Gawlikowski                                                                     Name:  Carolina Flores 

Email:   Alyson.gawlikowski@denvergov.org                                                                     Email:  Carolina.flores@denvergov.org 

 

 

5. General description or background of proposed request. Attach executive summary if more space needed: 

 

 This is one of three resolution requests to authorize three separate components of Denver’s 2023 mill levy for property taxes due 

in 2024: 1) City (this request), 2) DPS, 3) and Special Districts. Per the special session that convened on November 17, 2023, and 

Senate Bill 23B-001, the calendar requirements for authorizing the City’s mill levies in 2023 for property taxes payable in 2024 

have been revised as follows: 

 Wednesday, January 3: Deadline for Assessor to complete the final certification. 

 Wednesday, January 10: Deadline for DPS and special districts to submit their mill levies.  

 Wednesday, January 17: Deadline for City Council to authorize 2023 mill levies, payable in 2024.  

 In 2023, mills need to be credited due to assessed valuation growth exceeding the 2A growth limitation. This is included in the 

2024 budget for the City’s 2A capped funds.  

 

 

6. City Attorney assigned to this request (if applicable): N/A 

 

 

7.  City Council District: N/A 
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